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President Trump Appoints Lipnic to Serve as Acting Chair of
the EEOC
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On January 25, 2017, the U.S. Equal Employment Opportunity Commission (EEOC) announced that
President Trump has appointed Victoria Lipnic to serve as the acting chair of the federal agency.
Lipnic will take over for Jenny Yang, who has been the current chair since September of 2014.

Lipnic’s career with the EEOC started in 2010 when President Obama appointed her to the federal
agency, and she was confirmed by the U.S. Senate for a term ending on July 1, 2015. President
Obama later nominated her a second time, and the Senate confirmed her appointment in November
of 2015. Her current term is set to expire on July 1, 2020.

Lipnic previously was in private practice and served as Assistant Secretary of Labor for Employment
Standards at the U.S. Department of Labor (DOL) from 2002 to 2009. The Employment Standards
Administration, which was eliminated in 2009, previously oversaw the Wage and Hour Division, the
Office of Federal Contract Compliance Programs (OFCCP), the Office of Labor-Management
Standards, and the Office of Workers’ Compensation Programs. While Lipnic was assistant labor
secretary, the OFCCP issued the first regulation to evaluate compensation discrimination.

In addition to her work with the DOL, Lipnic previously served as workforce policy counsel for the
majority Republican members of the House Committee on Education and the Workforce.

In an EEOC press release, Lipnic commented,

| am honored and humbled to be chosen by President Trump to serve as Acting Chair of EEOC, the
agency which safeguards the civil rights of American workers . . . | believe equal employment
opportunity is critical to all Americans and to how we define ourselves as a nation. | look forward to
working with the President, my colleagues at EEOC, Congress, and, of course, the American people
in this critical task.

Appointment of the new acting chair raises questions regarding whether the revised annual Employer
Information Report (EEO-1) is here to stay. As recently as September of 2016, the EEOC officially
announced that, starting in March of 2018, it would start collecting summary employee pay data and
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total hours worked information from employers with 100 or more employees. If the new reporting
requirements go into effect as planned, their implementation would mark the first time pay information
would be reported on the EEO-L1 filing. Whether or not this controversial new data collection tool will
take effect will depend on the course of Lipnic’s efforts as the EEOC chair.
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